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PLANNING AND COMMUNITY SERVICES 
 
Shared Micromobility Program 
 
The procurement process for the shared micromobility service has been completed. Bird 
Canada has been selected as the provider under a contract effective January 1, 2025. 
The contract includes the option to extend for three additional one-year terms, aligned 
with the B.C. government’s electric kick scooter pilot, which runs until April 5, 2028. 
Deployment of devices will begin once weather conditions permit, likely in the spring. 
 
OPERATIONS 
 
Pleasant Valley Road and 39 Avenue Roundabout (Project 2024-08) 
 
The construction contract has been awarded, and construction will begin in the spring of 
2025. The project team will continue to update the public regarding road closures and 
detours as the project schedule and traffic management plans are finalized. 
 


